
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Mary Scofield, Drew Weaver 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Scott Winter 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maryhelen Chadwick              441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry: 

         

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      

 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                      441-4943 
 Marcy Quick        441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

7th Sunday of Easter Greetings,                                                                          May 28, 2017 
 

Wedding season is starting, new marriages are formed and seasoned couples that attend 
weddings may experience moments of reflection on the day they stood at the altar. I recently 
reviewed an article by the bishops of the United States asking for reflection on the theme: 
“God's Love, Our Love, Our Family.” 

Notice: God's love comes first. It's God's love that makes us lovable, and allows us to love 
others as God would love them. 

When a couple is in love we see love flowing in and through the relationship. During 
marriage preparation and at the altar just before the vows, we ask them: are you giving yourselves 
freely to each other without reservation, without condition, and without hesitation.  That is the 
way God loves us: freely, without hesitancy, reservation or conditions. The Sacrament of 
Marriage is God’s love alive and expressed in everyday life. 

“Our love” follows and it is a wonderful thing. I often ask the young couples if they know 
they are continuing the creative work of God. The “our love” of a couple which flows from God’s 
love is creative and dynamic. When love is shared in an intimate physical way new life becomes 
possible. The couple provides the egg and the sperm but God provides the soul… the life force 
that becomes a continuation in the plan of God. 

“God's Love”, becomes “Our Love, and it becomes “Our Family.” It is always a bit 
uncomfortable for a couple when I ask them how they plan to regulate the size and timing of their 
family. I usually start by asking: who does contraception such as the pill or a condom have the 
most detrimental effect on: the female or the male? The correct answer is the male. (Want to hear 
more about this topic? Please call me to discuss) 

Our society tells us that sex without the possibility of pregnancy is exciting and fulfilling. It 
instead creates an environment where either the man or the woman can end up feeling used and 
trust which is born out of love is violated. We also need to be aware of the moral implications of 
the spontaneous abortion that occurs due to the fertilized egg not being able to implant in a womb 
tainted by the pill. 

Natural Family Planning is a practical moral option. With NFP we act with the body God 
has given us… in the way God designed it to function… we cooperate in the love that flows from 
God through the marriage. Another way to say it is: we need to trust God and to cooperate with 
God by working with the way in which God made us. 

The Couple to Couple League based out of Cincinnati is a wonderful source for 
information. Their website is: www.ccli.org.  There is richness in the manner of communication 
in a marriage when as a couple you discover the language of the body that is spoken through 
human fertility. Want to enrich your marriage or the marriage of your children?… talk about NFP 
and the theme the Bishops have provided for our reflection: “God's Love, Our Love, Our Family” 

I would love to talk with couples about how to enrich a marriage. Remember to find three 
ways to say to your spouse: “I love you” without using the words: I love you… 

I prayed for you today and for your family,  
 

Blessings, Fr. Chuck 



Monday, May 29  Memorial Day 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Roger Schmickle 
  (Mass at Holy Cross Cemetery—at St. Philip’s if raining)     

Tuesday, May 30 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Charlie Lyons    

Wednesday, May 31 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 
 

Thursday, June 1 
  9:00 AM Mass (Graduation): +Patrick Hughes 
10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Mary Boell 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Baker Park)      

Friday, June 2 
  8:30 AM Mass (Prayer Partner) : Special Intentions for 

Tena Richardson 
 

Saturday, June 3 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Vernon “Spike” Gary 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Don Sweeney 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Margaret Fulton    

Sunday, June 4 
  7:30 AM Mass: For the People 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Joann Bordwell 
11:00 AM Mass: +Virginia Lueth 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Elsye McGuire 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For May 29 to June 4 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of May 29 to June 4 

Monday, May 29  Memorial Day 
Parish Offices Closed 
No Adoration Today    

Tuesday, May 30 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM Folk Group Practice (Church) 
  5:30 PM Soc. of St. Vincent de Paul (Cafeteria/St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
 

Wednesday, May 31 
  9:40 AM Rosary for Our Schools (Chapel) 
  2:00 PM School Awards Day (Church)    

Thursday, June 1  
  9:00 AM St. Philip’s 8th Grade Graduation Mass 
  4:30 PM Soc. of St. Vincent de Paul (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  7:00 PM Bible Study– Bible Timeline (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel) 
 

Friday, June 2 
  8:30 AM Prayer Partner Mass (Church/Social Hall) 
  2:00 PM Funeral for Ken Schlichting           

Saturday, June 3 
  9:00 AM First Friday With the Father (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, June 4 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Church)   
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
12:00 PM Retirement Reception for Carol Rettinger (Social Hall) 

 
      

 

Monday, May 29 
● Acts 19:1-8 
● Ps 68:2-7 
● Jn 16:29-33 
 

Tuesday, May 30 
● Acts 20:17-27 
● Ps 68:10-11,20-21 
● Jn 17:1-11a 

 

Wednesday, May 31 
● Zep 3:14-18a 
● Ps Is 12:2-3,4bce,5-6 
● Lk 1:39-56 
 

Thursday, June 1 
● Acts 22:30; 34:6-11 
● Ps 16:1-2a,5,7-11 
● Jn 17:20-26 
 

Friday, June 2 
● Acts 25:13b-21 
● Ps 103:1-2,11-12,19-29b 
● Jn 21:15-19 
 

Saturday, June 3 
● Acts 28:16-20,30-31 
● Ps 11:4-5,7 
● Jn 21:20-25 
 

Sunday, June 4 
● Acts 2:1-11 
● Ps 104:1,24,29-31,34 
● 1 Cor 12:3b-7,12-13 
● Jn 20:19-23 

Please join us at an Open House 
Celebrating the Retirement of 

 

Carol Rettinger 
from St. Philip’s School 

 

Sunday, June 4th 
12:00 – 2:30 PM 

St. Philip’s Social Hall 



Baptism preparation class 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on June 4. Please call the Parish Office at  
444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 
To Accomplish God’s Work 

First Saturday Rosary 
 

All are invited to join praying the Rosary at Neilson Place  
(Chapel) on Saturday, June 3 at 10:30 AM. If you know someone 
at Neilson Place that you would like to invite, please call/text 
their name to Anita Froelich at 766-4692. 

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group 
Come to the Chapel on the first and third Thursdays of every  
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music. 
All are invited to participate! 

First Saturday With The Father 
Come for morning Mass on Saturday, June 3 at 8:30 AM in the 
Chapel.  Following Mass is a First Saturday With The Father 
class in the St. Elizabeth Rm, complete with refreshments. All 
are welcome! Reconciliation will be available at 7:45 AM. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families  
of Ken Schlichting, Knute Naastad, & Betty 
Boerger, sister of Pat Odegard. May they find 
rest and peace and may their families find 
comfort in God’s love. 

Save the Dates for Vacation Bible School 
 

Cat.Chat Vacation Bible School is coming!   
July 31 – August 4, 9 AM – 12 PM 

 

Prepare to take off on a. . . A Radical Ride on the Wings of 
Prayer. . . with Amazing Angels and Super Saints! for children 
age four (by July 1, 2017) through fifth grade (2017 - 2018 
school year).  Contact Kris for additional information – 441-
4944. Registration Forms are available in the Narthex or Parish 
Office.  

PARISH LIFE 

Happy Anniversary! 
Congratulations and best wishes to Dave &  
Kate Lalone who are celebrating 40 years of  
marriage on May 28!  

Memorial Day Mass at Cemetery 
 

Everyone is welcome to attend 9 AM Mass at Holy Cross 
Cemetery on Monday, May 29. Bring a chair if you would 
like a place to sit. If the weather does not cooperate, Mass 
will take place at St. Philip’s Church. Holy Cross Cemetery 
is located on Ridgeway Avenue NW (across from 
Herbergers). 

Future risks of abortion: 
• Women who abort are more likely to experience 

future ectopic pregnancy, infertility, hysterectomy, 
stillbirth, miscarriage, and premature birth than 
women who have not had abortions. 

• Women who abort not only put their own lives and 
health at risk; they also endanger the lives of their 
current and future children. 

• Women who abort are 144% more likely to 
physically abuse their children. 

• Women who have undergone previous abortions have 
a 60% higher risk of miscarriage. 

 

Read countless women’s stories about the aftermath of 
abortion:  silentnomoreawareness.org/testimonies 
There is hope and healing after abortion.  Post-abortion 
resources are listed in the stated publication below. 
 

Human Life Alliance 2016-17 Stand Up publication, pg. 5; 
www.iwillstandup.com.      Post-abortion resources, pg. 2. 

Memorial Day Schedule Changes… 
 

In observance of Memorial Day, there will not be Adoration 
in the Chapel.  Also, the Parish Offices will be closed. Mass 
will take place at 9:00 AM at Holy Cross Cemetery (weather 
permitting). 

Deaconate Ordination in Crookston 
 

Sign up to ride the bus on June 10th for the Deaconate  
Ordination of Robb Naylor. There are a limited number of 
seats available, so please RSVP to the Parish Office, 444-4262 
to reserve your spot. The bus will leave the St. Philip’s parking 
lot for the Cathedral at 8 AM and is set to return by 2:30 PM. 
This is provided for you at no charge. 

HELP OUT AT HOLY CROSS CEMETERY 
 

The "Friends of the Cemetery" Committee is offering a chance 
for folks to help out with basic maintenance at Holy Cross 
Cemetery.  You are invited to "Adopt a Section" of the 
cemetery and see to the trimming and other basic needs of 
your section.  More details will be given as volunteers step 
forward.  Simply call the Parish Office (444-4262) and add 
your name to the list and you will be contacted in the coming 
weeks to finalize a plan. 

Green Thumb? 
 

St. Philip’s is looking for a team of parishioners to help keep 
our campus beautiful over the summer months. This would 
entail working with the flower beds, landscaping, and mainte-
nance of the beds. If this is one of your gifts that you would 
like to share, please contact the Parish Office. Thank you for  
caring for your parish! 



 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
May 20  5:30 p.m. 318 
May 21  7:30 a.m. 172  
May 21   9:00 a.m. 336  
May 21  11:00 a.m. 229  
May 21                        2:00 p.m.                                 298 
May 21                        6:30 p.m.                                   82                                    

Goals 

• Weekly goal to meet budget:                   $   16,355.00   

• Increase needed weekly to meet the  
Roof/AC project over 36 months:             $     1,722.00   

• Increase needed weekly for maintenance  
escrow account over 5 years:            $      1,126.00 

New weekly goal total:                             $   19,203.00  
     

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

May 27/28 2017 

Week #47 
Actual Contributions  

(received the  
weekend of 5/21/2017) 

Envelopes                $   13,747.00 
EFT                          $     8,727.50 
Loose Plate             $     1,194.11    
Children’s                $          44.56    
Total                      $  23,713.17 
 

Have you ever wanted to own a timeshare?  
The parish has received a “Point Condo” timeshare from an 
estate. It is located at Breezy Point Resort near Pequot  Lakes 
Minnesota. Unit number 508, week 38. If you are interested 
please contact Fr. Chuck or Dea. Kermit for more information. 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 

JUNE MAGNIFICAT 
Our Lady of the Lakes Chapter 

 

St. Agnes Catholic Church ~ Saturday, June 17, 2017 
 

Meal, Event, and Afternoon Concert featuring Annie Karto, 
Catholic Singer & Songwriter, Inspirational Speaker.  Registration 
begins at 8:30 AM. Cost: $20.  Registration is mandatory, by June 
12.  Phone:  218-507-0953.  For more information go to 
ololmagnificat.com or call the above number. 

MARRIAGES & BANNS ~ Please join us in 
praying for all newly married couples & those 
preparing for the Sacrament of Matrimony: 

Matthew Prapavessis & Jean Bugliosi 
Exchange of Vows on July 14, 2017 

John Hammer& Kelsey Heisler 
Exchange of Vows on July 15, 2017 
Dale Bromenshenkel & Laura Clark 
Exchange of Vows on July 22, 2017 
Connor Sullivan & Mary Elmquist 
Exchange of Vows on July 28, 2017 
Mark Lundin & Melissa Granbois 

Exchange of Vows on August 5, 2017 
Joshua Allison & Heather Peterson 

Exchange of Vows on August 19, 2017 
Colbey Hullet & Kristi Geerdes 

Exchange of Vows on August 26, 2017 
Jordan Westrum & Marlee Wheelhouse                                     
Exchange of Vows on October 20, 2017 

Cody Erickson & Blake Bardwell 
Exchange of Vows on December 30, 2017 

Ø May you enjoy Memorial Day with family and friends. This is 
the last holiday of the school year. There is NO SCHOOL on 
Monday, May 29. 

 

Ø Our school Mass is on Thursday, June 1 at 9:00 AM, this 
week as we honor our nineteen eighth graders in a special 
Graduation Mass. Everyone is invited to join us for this 
celebration. Following the Mass, the seventh graders will 
honor the graduates and their families with a brunch. 

 

Ø The school picnic is Tuesday, May 30. Students need a cold 
lunch including a beverage. If adults plan to chaperone, their 
Safe Environment Certification must be completed. Thanks. 

 

Ø Music Movie Night for 6th – 8th grade band and choir students 
is Tuesday evening, May 30. Be sure to get your permission 
slip in to Mrs. Baird. 

 

Ø No hot lunch is served this week, so students need to bring 
lunches.  However, many classes are planning for special 
lunches at least one of the days. Be sure to check out those 
plans. 

 

Ø Year Books are now on sale for $15 each. Our year book 
signing is scheduled for Wednesday, May 31. 

 

Ø To encourage and recognize our 7th graders as they become 
the next school leaders, we will have a special Leadership 
Mass just for them on Wednesday, May 31. 

 

Ø Our Awards Day program will be held on Wednesday, May 31, 
at 11:00 in the church. All are welcome to attend. 

 

Ø The last day of classes for the 2016-2017 school year is 
Thursday, June 1. Report cards will be sent home with 
students on that day. Enjoy the summer by dancing, 
dreaming, playing, reading, writing, singing, thinking, praying, 
and doing for others. It is all good. 

 

Ø At the 8:30 AM Mass on Friday, June 2, we will recognize St. 
Philip’s staff members for their years of service to St. Philip’s. 
Following the Mass, we will host a reception in honor of 
retiring staff members – Margaret Hins, Marilynne Hodapp, 
and Carol Rettinger. Please join us. 

 

Ø Go online to complete your Safe Environment Certification for 
2016-2017. Please go to: www.crookston.org. This certification 
must be done annually and BEFORE you volunteer.   



Helping Hands 
 

The Knights of Columbus Council #1544 is offering 
assistance to St. Philip‘s parishioners with minor 
home repairs and household chores. To qualify for 
this help you must be unable to do the work 
yourself and have no one to assist you.  We have a number of 
Knights with various skills who are on call to help with these 
projects. The project must be at your primary residence and you 
will be required to sign a waiver of release.  If there is any cost 
for materials it will be the responsibility of the party receiving 
the services to pay for them.  Every effort will be made to keep 
costs down.  There will be no labor charge for the service.  If the 
party wishes to donate to the Knights for the service, the 
donations will go to a charitable cause.  For more information 
or to schedule to have this service, please contact either Pat 
Welch at 218-444-5858 or Rick Coe at 218-751-9695.   

ASSISTANTS NEEDED 
 

Would you like to combine compassion and cooking. 
Consider using your talents as part of the funeral committee. 
The committee chair is looking for assistants to provide, 
organize, and prepare meals for grieving families and friends. 
Events are scheduled when necessary. If you would like to 
know more, please call Sue Lucas at 218-766-9518. 

Zachary Erickson 
Steven Johanns 

Jaret Lalli 
Tony Long 

Jonah Muller 
Nicholas Nagle 

Samantha Nagle 
Noah Nei  

Alexandra Neubeck 
Sarah Niner 

Helena O’Beirne 
Ethan Pickett 

Genevieve Richards 
Carlie Schroeder 
Emily Serratore  

Macy Anderson 
Isaac Berg 

Michael Bock 
Sarah Bofferding 

Bayley Bradley 
Caleb Carlson 

Ian Cease 
Aidan Chadwick 

Kasey Clark 
Valerie Davis 

Paige DeLaHunt 
Dominic Dixon 
Sophia Djonne 

Sarah Ek 
Kaitlyn Engelmeyer  

McKenna Shanfeld 
Morgan Shanfeld 

Trevor Sledge 
Jesse Smrekar  
Nathan Snell 
Alexia Theis  

Miguel Tinsay 
Michael Trudeau 
Hannah Willford 
Brandon Wright 

Christopher Wright 
Jared Young  

St. Philip’s Celebrates Our  
2017 Senior Class 

Congratulations to our 2017 Seniors who graduate this weekend!  

“Dear young people, do not bury your talents, the gifts that God has given you! 
Do not be afraid to dream of great things! “ 

      ~ Pope Francis 

Volunteers Needed… 
 

Community Meals at Mt. Zion Church needs summer help on 
Mondays and Tuesdays. Go to volunteerbemidji.org, click on 
“needs”, click on “view details”. You may sign up as often as 
you like. They appreciate your willingness to serve our 
community. Contact Joann Gardner at 218-766-0146 if you 
have questions. 



HOSPITAL MINISTRY 
 

“… naked, and you clothed Me; I was sick, and you visited Me;   
I was in prison, and you came to Me.            ~Matthew 25:36 
 

If you or a loved one has ever been hospitalized and someone 
visited you and brought you communion, how did that make 
you feel?  Did it bring you closer to God?  Did you  feel good 
knowing that prayers were being said for your recovery?  Think 
about the opportunity to give back.  St. Philip’s Hospital 
Ministry is a way to carry the healing comfort of the Gospel to 
hospitalized parishioners and their families by praying for 
them and ministering Holy Communion to them if they desire 
to receive.  Each volunteer is asked to be responsible for a visit 
one day per month.  New volunteers will partner with an 
experienced minister until they are comfortable on their own. 
Volunteers will be certified by Sanford. Please pray about 
visiting the sick. For more information, please contact Fr. Chuck 
or Fr. Don at the Parish Office, 444-4262; or Sharon Zarrett at 
751-1606, or email at zarrettsa@gmail.com. 

YOU’RE  
INVITED  

TO BRING YOURSELF  
AND SOME FRIENDS! 

Date Time 

Wednesday, June 7 5:30-7 pm 

Wednesday, June 14 5:30-7 pm 

Wednesday, June 21 5:30-7 pm 

Thursday, June 29 5:30-7 pm 

Wednesday, July 5 5:30-7 pm 

Wednesday, July 12 5:30-7 pm 

Thursday, July 20 5:30-7 pm 

Wednesday, July 26 5:30-7 pm 

Thursday, July 27 5:30-7 pm 

Wednesday, August 2 5:30-7 pm 

Wednesday, August 9 5:30-7 pm 

Space is limited to 20 people per ABC 
event.  Sign up by going online to 

www.stphilipsbemidji.org or by calling  
the Parish Office at 441-4906. 

ABC 
All-American 

Burgers & Brats 
Conversation & Chatter  

Join Fr. Chuck, Fr. Don and fellow parishioners for 
a backyard barbecue & tour of  the rectory! You’ll 
have a chance to ask questions like: 
• What has been accomplished on the long-range plan? 

What’s next?  
•   How will the diocese will handle the upcoming 

shortage of priests? 
• What is Father Chuck’s advice for newlyweds?  
• How is Pope Francis influencing the church? 
• What can be done to encourage young people to be 

more involved? 

Dear Church Friends, 
 

Thank you for supporting Churches United! We are very grateful for 
you contributions through volunteering and monetary donations. We 
could not do what we do to help so many people in Beltrami county 
without you and your congregation. 
 

Our new days and hours are Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and 
Friday from 12:00-4:00. 
 

We are heading into the summer season which is a very busy time for 
us here at Churches United. We are in great need for volunteers to 
help out at our office located at Mt. Zion Church. We are looking for 
volunteers to work a 2or 4 hour shift. The position is serving in the 
name of Christ with his love, mercy and  care, the daily operations 
are not hard and you will have training. 
 

Please contact Vicki at the Churches United office, at 218.444.1380 
learn about our current volunteer opportunities. 
 

Serving Christ together,   
 

Vicki Holland 
Executive Director 
Churches United 
218-444-1380 
www.bemidjicu.org 

Say Yes to Our Lady 
 

In honor of the 100th Anniversary of the appari-
tions in Fatima, Portugal, the International  
Pilgrim Virgin Statue of Fatima is touring the  
US, and is coming to our diocese.  
 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
202 W. Maple Street, Frazee, MN 

Saturday, June 10, 2017 
 

4:30 to 5:00 PM ~ Confession 
5:30 PM ~ Mass with procession and crowning of statue 

~ Message of Fatima presented after Communion 
~ Consecration prayer to Mary after Mass 

6:30 PM ~ Scapular enrollment 
6:45 PM ~ Meal & private veneration of the statue 

7:30 PM ~ Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
9 PM ~ Closing Ceremony 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of June 3/4 

 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  

 Saturday, Jun 3, 
5:30 PM 

  
Pentecost Sunday 

Sunday, Jun 4,  
7:30 AM 

  
Pentecost Sunday 

Sunday, Jun 4,  
9:00 AM 

  
Pentecost Sunday 

Sunday, Jun 4, 11:00 
AM 

  
Pentecost Sunday- 

Sunday, Jun 4,  
6:30 PM 

  
Pentecost Sunday 

SACRISTAN Betty Lindy David Hoefer HELP NEEDED Sue Hengel Blake Quick 

LECTOR 
Jake Atencio 
Connie Aagard 

Carol Schneider 
Cynthia Haskin 

Kevin Erpelding 
John Carlson  
   (sub req.) 

Daniel Froelich 
Emily Vincent 

HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR Amy Buckanaga Pam Murray Rose Fagerstrom Sarah Bofferding HELP NEEDED 

ALTAR SERVER 
Aidan Spaeth 
Ian Spaeth 
Ellie Solheim 

Aaron Hoefer 
Kiera Hoefer 
Kardelen Hanson 

Madyson Nistler 
Samantha Nistler 
Lee Walter 

Alex Froelich 
Gabriel Morin 
Sam Maus 

Mateja Dreyer 
Elizabeth Quandt 
Jonathan Quandt 

CAPTAIN Robb Naylor Patti Van Camp Stephanie Downey Karen Williams HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Germaine Cheslock 
Betty Lindy 
Jana Heger  
   (sub req.) 
Connie Aagard 
Kell Lovell 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
Brad Arel 
Joyce Berg 
HELP NEEDED 
Trish Jones 
Terry Jones 
David Hoefer 

Steve Pfleger 
Mark Studer 
Dan Walter 
Lorie Erpelding 
Tracie Walter 
Trish Brewinski 
Theresa Steele 
Stephen Steele 
Rose Fagerstrom 

Gary Johnson 
Marilynne Hodapp 
Zach Froelich 
Brent Rud 
Deacon Kermit Erick-
son 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Michelle Quandt 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

DuWayne Schwindt 
Glenn Aagard 
Dick Robinson 
HELP NEEDED 

D.J. Bakken  
   (sub req.) 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
Jennifer Hoefer 

Jerry Downs 
Kirk Malkowski 
Ron Arel 
HELP NEEDED 

Chris Hanevold 
Mark Froelich 
David Maus 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY  
FELLOWSHIP 

  Matt Dockendorf 
Dianne Dockendorf 

Rose Fagerstrom 
Nancy Studer 
Mark Studer 
Gerri Daigle 

  
Open House for 
Carol Rettinger 

  

GREETER Bernie Schwindt 
Kathy LeMoine 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Becky Haskell 
Jim Haskell 

Jan Busch 
Mary Kinsella 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Trish Brewinski HELP NEEDED Jack McCalip 








